
Office of the Chief Security Officer 
U.S. Department of Homeland Security 
Washington, DC 20528 

 
 
 
 
 

September 16, 2022 
 
Mark A. Bradley, Director 
Information Security Oversight Office 
National Archives and Records Administration 
700 Pennslvania Avenue, NW, Room 100 
Washington, DC   20408-0001 
 
Dear Mr. Bradley: 
 
Enclosed is the fiscal year 2022 Fundamental Classification Guidance Review (FCGR) Final Report for 
Department of Homeland Security (DHS).    
 
During the course of this review, it was determined that the dissemination and availability of DHS 
guidance is appropriate and effective.   
 
If you have any questions, please contact Monica Friedberg, DHS Security Classification Guide 
Program Manager, at (202) 875-1494 or monica.friedberg@hq.dhs.gov .  
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 

          Richard D. McComb 
                   Chief Security Officer 
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